

Tuesday, December 19, 2023

Dear School of Early Learning Families,

We participated in a free water testing program as part of the Indiana Finance Authority Lead Sampling Program on November 30, 2023. This voluntary program exists to help schools and childcare facilities assess if there is lead in the drinking water within the building. As of July 1, 2023, Indiana childcare homes and centers are required to test their drinking water for lead in accordance with Indiana Code 16-41-21.2. In addition, federal regulation 40 CFR § 141.92 dictates that drinking water utilities must test for lead in the drinking water of licensed childcare facilities that they serve beginning in 2025.

Water was collected from each faucet in all preschool classrooms, the youth room, preschool lobby restrooms as well as all drinking fountains. All samples tested were either non-detect for lead or well below the action limit. No further action or testing is required for any of our faucets or drinking fountains.

If you would like more information or have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me at any time!

Thank you,

Kaitlyn Skinner

Director, School of Early Learning

kaitlyn@auburnumc.church

260-925-2570